MASSACHUSETTS FIRE DISTRICT FOURTEEN

MEETING MINUTES

Meeting held August 18, 2022
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Meeting called to order @ 09:02
Treasurer -   Chief McPherson presented the July Treasurer’s Report.
· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to accept the July Treasurer’s report as read.

Report Discussions – Annual Reports were sent and received by membership.
Chief Choate advised the membership of the following last minute updates to his submitted Training and DAT report:
D14 has contracted with the MA Fire Academy to conduct two training sessions of 24 students each session for Instructor 1. The first session will be at Hudson Fire HQ in January 9, 11,16,23,25. The second session is in Westborough on Feb 1,8,15, March 1 and March 8. 

Officer 1 is up in the air. There will be a change in program styles with certification practical as part of the class along with a new edition of the text book sometime in early 2023. We are trying to avoid having a class where the practical exams are separate from the course. We also want to avoid the dilemma of people doing Officer 1 first and then Instructor 1 and being stuck in limbo with certification. 

Pre-Covid, plans were being arranged with MEMA to provide advanced ICS classes for the DAT and any other interested Chief Officer. Arrangements are being made to get training material from MEMA to do a 1 day review of ICS 300 and ICS 400. We also are looking into a program that will bring this 300/400 review and teach the basics of EOC. The EOC class has a pre-req. of an online FEMA Independent study course which is 4 hours long. 

This EOC class is a one day class that bridge our typical ICS skills with that of a pro-longed incident that will be several operational periods in which the EOC will be created to help run an incident. For instance, a community suffers an Active Shooter/Hostile event. Local, regional and state resources will be called in to handle the initial phase. An EOC should be established and the D14 DAT could be called in to help. 

An opportunity has come to the DAT in which we will be able to observe Unified Command and event management at a New England Patriots football game. Chief Kelleher has allowed us to come and see how Foxborough Fire manages Fire/EMS, Unified command and plans for an ASHER response. More details will come to DAT members.

Chief Parenti recently sent forth documents to begin re-write of the DAT group for the standardization committee.

The annual D14 resource data base has been updated and sent to all Chiefs

NERAC – Chief Judge discussed the NERAC funded Rescue Task Force drill for Active Active Shooter / ASHER that Chief Choate organized for Concord, Lincoln, Sudbury and Wayland.  It was very well executed and came in 40% under the original designated funding amount.  He encouraged any community interested in hosting a similar drill to contact Chief Choate.
Old Business – 
Chief Whalen spoke to the bond bill that contains a $175,000 request for D14 to purchase a new communications vehicle.  The bill has passed the state and senate and is only waiting to be signed by Governor Baker, which he may be hesitant to do as he is leaving office.
New Business –  
FY22 Annual Reports and Overview have been distributed and posted on our website.

Resource Guide has been updated and posted on our website.

LIV Golf tournament is scheduled for September 2-4.  Our communications team members credentials have been submitted for approval.  There is also a need for a D14 Chief to be present each day.  More specifics, including reimbursement process, will be discussed with Chief Purcell. 
The Legislative Breakfast is being scheduled for September 28, 2022 @ The Italian Victory Club, 26 Dewey Rd, Shrewsbury.  Chief Vuona will firm up the venue and the Coordinator will reach out to D7 and D8 Chairmen for updated membership contact information, and get the invitation out as quickly as possible.

This year’s audit committee was formed and includes Chiefs Stowers, Parenti and Ferschke.  The audit will take place prior to the September 15th meeting.

As a result of the opioid lawsuit, moving forward, Narcan for Police and Fire will be free until the suit money runs out.  More information will be forwarded at the beginning of next week.

Chief McPherson asked the team committees if all the teams were actively recruiting.  This led to a discussion regarding the Natick Dive Team joining D14.  Chief Ferschke has scheduled training for his divers to obtain the required certifications.
Chief McPherson discussed moving around some of the money in our Fidelity account.  He will put a plan of action together to be presented at the September meeting.

Chief Parenti advised the membership that the Standardization Committee would be starting on the DAT.

Chief Vuona advised the membership that the FCAM Professional Development Conference is scheduled for February 28, March 1, 2.  Due to retirements, there are several openings on state committees, with the Utilities Committee currently having 4 vacancies.  He encouraged members to join the committee, as it meets regularly with representatives of the major utility companies.  If any community is having issue with a utility company, he encourages you to reach out to him and/or the Utilities Committee for assistance.  The next general meeting will be held September 21, 2022 @ Tuck’s Point, Manchester be the Sea.  FCAM will be endorsing Maura Healey for Governor. 
Chief Young advised the membership that the CISM team is actively recruiting and asked the membership to encourage diverse department members that may be interested, to join.
Chief Storrows is sending trauma supplies, even expired, and medical bags to the Ukraine, and will accept any donations from D14 communities.  He will send an email with additional information.

Chief Judge advised the membership that the Mass National Guard, in partnership with Paraguay, are accepting used gear and equipment, regardless of expiration.  Chief Judge would like to have representatives from Mass National Guard make a presentation before an upcoming meeting.

Chief Ferschke said he would also like to schedule a short HazMat presentation for the membership.

Meeting adjourned @ 09:42
Respectfully submitted,
Tina Marie D’Asti
Coordinator
